# Serving This Sunday January 30

Altar Guild: Janet Roche and Janet Von Deck

Counting Committee: (Sunday) Jan Bitting and Blake Martin (Monday): Britt and Nancy Stiltner

Sound Technician:

Ushers: Richard Jordan (Head Usher), Eric Fox, Bo Ives, Sammy Johnson, Lee Hickman, Ken Senn, Bill Taylor, Mike

Thomas, Frank Watts, Chris Wright

Nursery Volunteers: Jan Gawith, Anna Levy, Alice Nelson,

Emily Hood, Emily Steiner

**Children's Church:** Anna and Charlie Levy **UMYF Supper:** Tommy Harper and Sandra James Evening Service (Hut): Reverend Carl Harris

# Serving Next Sunday February 6

Altar Guild: Bobby Stilley, Churchill Jenkins, Woodie Woodward, Margaret Thompson

Counting Committee: (Sunday) Jan Bitting and Hunter Jenkins (Monday): Libby Jones and Jeannie Dusenbury

Sound Technician:

**Ushers:** Phillip Thompson (Head Usher), Billy Joe Calhoun, Jack Driggers, Chris Johnson, Jimmy Hammond, Craig Hyman, Jimmy Jones, Blake Martin, George Martin, Dick Sayre, Ernie Turnes, Duc Watts

Nursery Volunteers: Allison Daly, Melinda Edwards, Mary McKellar Purvis, Ali Thompson, Chelsa Fenner

Children's Church: Charles and Ann Meyers

**UMYF Supper:** Jan and Kent Bitting

Evening Service (Hut): Reverend Mac Kinnett

# Known Congregational Concerns

## Hospitals:

**Assisted Living Facilities:** 

Kingston: Ruth Anderson, Sumter: Ruth Land; Laurinburg, NC: Carolyn Cox, Conway Manor: Edith Lewis; Agape

**Senior Living**: Gladys Alexander

At Home: Madison Mishoe, Sadie Rae Hutchinson, Betty Mills, Betty Jo Huggins, Caroline Daly, Diane Rodwell, Gwen Mishoe, Brian Kyzer, Wallace Singleton, Carmen Smith, Tony and Tootsie Atkins, Frankie Hart, Tommy Jordan, Dale lames, Dena McGinn, Irene Calhoun, Gene Grace Holbert, Gene Parker, Ruth Thomas,

# This Week at First Church

### Sunday, January 30

10:00 a.m. Sunday School

10:00 a.m. The Hut Bible Study / Broadcast 100.9 FM

11:00 a.m. Morning Worship / Fellowship Hall

4:30 p.m. Cherub and Wesley Treble Choirs / The Hut

5:30 p.m. UMYF / FLC

6:00 p.m. Evening Service / The Hut

### Monday, January 31

6:30 p.m. Youth Bible Study / FLC

### Tuesday, February 1

9:30 a.m. Staff Meeting / FLC Senior Room

11:45 a.m. Burroughs/Collins Circle / Sea Captain's

12:00 p.m. Bulletin Deadline

### Wednesday, February 2

5:00 p.m. Recorder Consort / The Hut

5:30 p.m. Wednesday Evening Meal / FLC

6:00 p.m. Carillon Handbell Choir / Rm # 223

6:00 p.m. Anderson Group / FLC

6:30 p.m. YWI Bible Study / FLC

7:00 p.m. Chancel Choir Rehearsal / Fellowship Hall

### **FUMC Staff**

The Reverend Paul M. Kinnett, Pastor Billy Fallaw, MM, Dir. of Music & Organist Neal Hendrick, Dir. of Children & Youth Cathy Estridge, Ministry Assistant Elaine Weidman, Bookkeeper lan Kyzer, Nursery Coordinator Phillip Edwards, Facilities Manager Gayle Fanshaw, Nursery

mac.kinnett@fumcconway.org billy.fallaw@fumcconway.org neal.hendrick@fumcconway.org office@fumcconway.org elaine.weidman@fumcconway.org jan.kyzer@fumcconway.org phillip.edwards@fumcconway.org

You may leave your bulletin in the pew and our ushers will recycle it. Reduce, reuse, and recycle!



Wednesday Evening Bible Study February 2 The Mission of the Kingdom The Wedding Banquet (Matt, 22: 1-14) Dr. Matt Williams

This week's menu: Hamburger Steak with Onion Gravy, Mashed Potatoes, Green Beans, Rolls, Calad Bar, and Descent

No reservation required: \$5 per person, \$15 per family.

## In the Life of Our Church

### **Christian Sympathy**

Christian sympathy is given to Mrs. Betty Mills and to Betty Mills Dunham for the passing of Naomi Cook, sister and aunt, respectively. Mrs. Cook was a resident of Hemet, CA.

## Fellowship Hall Restrooms

The restrooms adjacent to the Fellowship Hall are <u>unavailable</u> due to construction. The restrooms on the second floor of the education wing and the restrooms in the FLC are accessible.

### Souper Bowl Sunday

Next Sunday, 130 million people all over the world will tune in to the Super Bowl football game. There will be parties with abundant food, friendship and fellowship. At the same time, there will be people worrying about clothing their families, looking for shelter and hoping for a warm meal. Our youth will join tens of thousands of other youth around the country to demonstrate God's love by loving our neighbors through a different kind of bowl, the Souper Bowl of Caring. Please support our youth in their efforts to "show God's love to our neighbors" by dropping a dollar or two in the soup pots following worship next Sunday. Proceeds will go to benefit CAP.

#### Facebook

Do you Facebook? FB is such a great way to stay connected and informed. You can participate in the discussions on 40. Share your thoughts on the current Bible study and that which you gleaned from your own personal study. You'll be able to encourage others by commenting on their insights. Sign up for Facebook today! Search: "First United Methodist Church Conway SC" then become a "fan!"

#### Flower Calendar

Altar flowers are needed. Please sign up to provide flowers in the coming months.

## Youth Leadership Meeting

For Senior High Students, please plan to attend the Youth Leadership Meeting on Tuesday, February 8 at 6:00 p.m. in the FLC.

### 2011 Offering Envelopes

Please stop by the FLC and pick up your envelopes today.

#### S.C.R.E.A.M. Weekend Retreat: 3'-5' Grades

Attention parents of children in 3°-5° grades! The \$50 deposit for the SCREAM retreat is due. Space is limited. The date for the retreat is March 18-20. Please see Neal Hendrick for more information or visit the website: www.screamministries.com

#### VBS 2011

On Tuesday, February 15 at 6:30 p.m. in the FLC, there will be a VBS Leadership Meeting to discuss all the ways to make this year's VBS, "Shake it Up Café," a whopping success! Interested? Your thoughts, ideas and helping-hands are greatly needed.

#### Youth Bible Study

A new youth Bible study is meeting on Mondays at 6:30 p.m. in the FLC. Come and bring a friend with you!

### Salkehatchie Meeting: February 13

There will be an important Salkehatchie Meeting on Sunday, February 13 during UMYF in the FLC. Students (age 14 by summer) and parents, please plan to attend.

### Renovation Update

In an effort to help everyone stay informed regarding renovation activities, please make note of the following:

- Dangerous construction areas will be marked for your safety.
  Please stay in designated areas
- The back parking lot is closed.
- There is a link on the church's home page to a photo album of the renovation progress.
- FLC Doors have been equipped with Key Pad Entry. The Codes are the same except you must press the star key (\*) at the end.
- Be sensitive to the parking needs of those who have issues related to mobility (especially older members and families with infants)
- Expect the unexpected Be flexible and we will adapt as needed to make adjustments

#### Last Week:

- Narthex has been painted
- Hardwood floors are being installed in the Sanctuary
- Drywall is being installed in the education wing
- Sprinkler system installation continues

### **Burroughs/Collins Circle**

The Burroughs/Collins Circle will be going to the Sea Captain's Restaurant in Myrtle Beach for a Valentine Luncheon on Tuesday, February 1 at 11:45 a.m. The church bus will be <u>leaving</u> the FLC at 11:15 a.m.

#### **UMM Sweetheart Dinner**

The United Methodist Men will host a Sweetheart Dinner on Saturday, February 12 at 5:00 p.m. in the FLC. Entertainment will be provided. Menu: BBQ Pork or BBQ Chicken with all the fixens. Wonderful time of fellowship!

### Birthdays This Week

January 30: Donald and Bonita Smoak, Jackson Fenner January 31: Tony Atkins, Toby White, Tara Boyle February 2: Catherine Causey, Helen Wakefield, Emily and Todd McClellan February 5: Brad Mayers, Will Fallaw

#### Attendance

Sunday School	140
Morning Worship	177
Evening Service	18

# Stewardship Report

Operating	4,841.75
Good Samaritan	5.00
Sub Total	4,846.75
Building Fund	621.00
Total	5,467.75

## **CAP Food Needs for February**

Pasta, Spaghetti Sauce, Canned Vegetables, Cereal